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Notes from the President for November 

It is that time of year again when all the 

cars get tucked away for the win-

ter.  We had a great touring sea-

son.   Lots of fun places were visited 

this past year.  We were all over the 

map covering a lot of territory.   

I am so glad to report that thanks to 

Chris and Kate Rozman we will be hav-

ing our annual banquet.  Mark your cal-

endars for Jan 19th.  See additional info 

is this newsletter.  Our swap meet 

spots are selling well, volunteer posi-

tions are open to help make this anoth-

er successful event.  This is our largest 

fundraiser and we need a lot of people 

to help make it run smoothly. Contact 

Dennis Cooper if you are able to help 

out on February 24th. 

 

Jan Olsen shared a sneak peek of the 

plans for our Memorial Day tour – we 

are headed to Green Bay.  The prelimi-

nary agenda sounds like this will be a 

great weekend so pencil us in and 

watch the newsletter and website for 

more details. 

 

December is our final month to nomi-

nate someone for a position on the 

board.  We have members’ terms end-

ing this year and we would like to see 

some new faces.  This is an opportuni-

ty to meet new people, have a say to 

what is going on in the club, and bring 

fresh ideas to the group.  Please let me 

or any one of the current board mem-

bers know you are interested.  The De-

cember 9th general meeting (Christmas 

Party) is when we close nominations.   

 

Speaking of the Christ-

mas party, we are start-

ing a bit early as we are 

starting with a luncheon. 

The general meeting 

starts at 12:30 pm.  Remember to 

register the kiddo’s as Santa wants to 

make sure no one is missed.   

 

Have a Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year!!! 
Ahooga!! 
Deb 

Banquet news page 4 

RSVP now. 

Renew your  
membership dues,  

see Page 15 

For more info log onto www.wichaptermafca.com 
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Board of Directors 2018 

Volunteers for 2018 

Advanced Timing Events for 2018 

President: Debbie Lewis  414-379-7629 

preswichapter@gmail.com 

Vice President:  Bob Schmiechen 

262-544-5005   vpwichapter@gmail.com   

Secretary: Dave Huenink  262-719-1056   

secretarywichapter@gmail.com   

Treasurer: Steve Lewis   262-573-9821   

treasurerwichapter@gmail.com   

Indoor: Vicki Cooper  262-337-0426  

indoorwichapter@gmail.com   

Outdoor: Jeana Angelini 414-759-2038  

outdoorwichapter@gmail.com   

Editor: Sue Quam 414-491-3260 

wheelingthea@yahoo.com  

Sunshine: Linda Huenink  262-719-1056    

linda214@wi.rr.com  

Website Administrators:   Sue Quam and 

Jeana Angelini 

Tool Keeper: Bill Storey  262-338-0452 

Distribution: Marilyn Brojanac 

262-252-4340    marilyn@rodrian.com 

Distribution: Lorraine Schultz   

262-251-3043 

Club Photographer: Peter Stauber  

Video Librarian:  Art and Sue Blazek 

ablazek@wi.rr.com (262) 538-4474  

Club Historians: Bob & Karen Schmiechen    

262-544-5005     

Paid Advertising: Steve & Debbie Lewis 

262-573-9821  steve-n-deb@charter.net 

Swap Meet Committee:   

Vicki Cooper& Jeana Angelini,  

Send Correspondence to : 

WI Chapter MAFCA 

PO Box 26006 

Wauwatosa, WI 53226-0006 

Phone # (414) 446-7032  

Dec. 9 Christmas Party -  Ellen & Randy Kind  / Bob & Karen 

Schmiechen 

 Happy New Year 2019 

Jan. 13 Frozen Custard Social - Dave & Carol Rozman  

Jan. 19 Banquet– Chris & Kate Rozman 

Feb. 10 Trivia -  Mike & Sue Quam 

March 10 Polish Poker - Jo Lene Jannsen 

May 25-26 Memorial Day Overnighter to Green Bay, WI  

Hostess’s Ele Gapko and Jan Olsen 

 

November thru March  

all indoor  

meets are at  

St. Aloysius Church,  

1414 S. 92nd St,  

West Allis, WI   

in the Gonzaga Hall,  

unless otherwise noted. 
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414-491-3191                         sonic05gt@yahoo.com 



4 

Banquet  

January 19th 2019  

  

 

Time: 5-5:30pm Sign in and drinks 

  

Location: Machine Shed, Pewaukee Location 

N14 W24145 Tower Pl, Waukesha, WI 53188  

  

We are happy to celebrate another year of "A-ing" together at this year's banquet!  We are taking a 

social focus this year, which means we are starting out with 2 drink tickets for every paid at-

tendee.  This will include beer, soda or rail drinks!   

 

We will then move into some appetizers and a delicious dinner buffet!  Our main entrees will be cat-

tlemen beef tips and chicken marsala.  Of course you'll have a potato, salad, veggies and dinner roll 

as well!  Finishing off the night we'll have an assortment of desserts.   

 

We will do doing a few activities that will need electronics so please bring your cell phone or if you 

have a tablet of some kind bring that.  Not a techie, it's ok you can still get involved.   

 

The attendance fee this year is $23.  Please RSVP with payment before January 1st.   

 

Checks payable to WI Chapter MAFCA and mail them to: 

  

Chris and Kate Rozman 

Attention: Model A Banquet 

W280 S5990 Point Dr 

Waukesha WI 53189  

  

Questions??  Call 262-993-8293 



5 

Robert G. Saur, D.D.S., S.C. 

12720 North Avenue 

Brookfield, WI 53005 

Family Dentistry 

262-785-1499 

Fax 262-785-0282 

Senior Discount 

January Indoor Meeting and  

Frozen Custard Social  

January 13, 1:30 p.m.  

Hosted by Dave & Carol Rozman 

February Indoor Meeting and Trivia Contest 

February 10th, 1:30 p.m. 

 

Featuring Model A & Ford Trivia 

Prized awarded to winning teams.  

 

Hosted by Mike & Sue Quam 
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Sunshine Report…… November 

Dave Boucher had knee replacement surgery on November 2nd. Wishing him a 

speedy recovery. 

 

Please notify Linda Huenink with all sunshine needs.  Call 262-470-3031 (NEW NUMBER) or 

email linda214@wi.rr.com 

 

Wanted:  Website Committee Members – Our current committee (Sue Quam, Jeana 

Angelini and Deb Lewis) were appointed to create the new website. We are now look-

ing for members to continue on with keeping the website updated and fresh.  We would 

like to appoint a “permanent” Webmaster and along with 1-2 members to     assist and 

be back-ups.  Please let Deb Lewis know if you have an interest in these positions.  
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 MAFCA Wisconsin Chapter General Meeting Minutes 

November 11, 2018 

Board Members Present:  Deb Lewis, Vicki Cooper, 

Jeana Angelini, Dave Huenink, Bob Schmiechen 

Absent: Steve Lewis 

The meeting was called to order at 1:37 p.m. 

 

President –Deb – The clubs veterans were asked to 

stand and the membership thanked them for their 

service.   No new members were present.  Jon Has-

ler, a new club member, had an article published in 

the Model A Ford Club’s publication, the Restorer.  

Bob Schmiechen also had a picture of his car in the 

Restorer. The club received the reciprocating club 

newsletters.  WOCA send the club a thank you note 

for the donation in remembrance of Karen Sukkert. 

 

Vice President – Bob– There are no new members 

this month.  

 

Secretary – Dave – A motion was made by Paul Pi-

otrowski and seconded by Linda Huenink to accept 

the March 11, 2018 meeting minutes as written. The 

motion was put to a vote and it carried.   Forty-three 

membership renewals have been received thus far.  

Twelve of those are lifetime members. Lifetime mem-

bers are those who have belonged to the club fifty 

years or longer.   

 

Treasurer – Deb for Steve – A report of the revenue 

and expenses from last month was given.  A motion 

was made by Karen Schmiechen and seconded by 

Sue Quam to accept the treasurer’s report.  The mo-

tion was put to a vote and it carried.    No income or 

expenses were turned in.  The donations from the 

2018 swap meet were sent to The Wisconsin Badger 

Camp and the Island of Brilliance.  Both are located 

in Wisconsin. 

 

Outdoor – Jeana – The club did not participate in the 

Veterans Day Parade due to the weather.  Jan Olsen 

discussed a combined Memorial Day Overnighter to 

Lambeau Field in Green Bay with a stopover in Ripon 

at a Clydesdale horse farm.   Dave Rozman, Mike 

Yokofich and Jan Olsen attended the planning meet-

ing for the Rapids Reunion.  Our club is the host this 

year, Dave & Mike are co-chairs of the event.  The 

club has one more outdoor event – The Waukesha 

Christmas Parade – November 18, 2018. 

Indoor – Vicki – All the indoor meetings for the 

2018/2019 indoor season have hosts.  Chris and Kate 

Rozman are hosting the annual banquet at the Ma-

chine Shed on January 19th, 2019.  Details will be 

posted in Wheeling the A.   Half of the swap meet 

spaces are sold.  Signup sheets for the event are 

available at this meeting.  The clubs Christmas party is 

December 9th, 2018 and every one was asked to bring 

something for the luncheon.  Karen Schmiechen also 

asked for help to decorate the tables prior to the event.  

There will be crafts for the children to do. 

 

Sunshine- Dave for Linda H– Dave Boucher had knee 

replacement surgery on November 2, 2018.  He is do-

ing well. 

 

Old Business –   The clubs web site is up and run-

ning.  A discussion was held regarding having a lead 

person as the webmaster and then several others 

working with that person.  Training will be offered to 

the webmaster and those helping the webmaster.  The 

membership was asked to think about who wants to do 

it.  So far one person has volunteered. 

 

New Business – The Board is accepting nominations 

for the Board.  Three positions are open.  Ed Schultz 

asked about having the banquet in a different month, 

possibly in November, December, March or April so 

the snow birds can attend.  Also, it was discussed 

about having it earlier in the day.  Ed volunteered to 

host the event in 2020. 

 

A motion was made by Deb Lewis and seconded by 

Mike Quam to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was 

put to a vote and it carried.  The meeting adjourned at 

2:15 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Dave Huenink 

MAFCA – Wisconsin Chapter Secretary 

 

These minutes have not yet been approved by the 

membership. 
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FALL FOLIAGE TOUR RECAP 

On October 20th, a group of forty-nine people, twelve Model A’s, several classic cars and some modern iron 

braved the mid-morning snow, rain, wind, sleet and sun to go on the fall tour.   

 

The tour started at McDonalds in Big Bend and proceed through the Kettle Moraine Forest where we en-

joyed the fall colors.  After an hour plus drive, the group arrived at Hawks Inn in Delafield where we were 

split into six groups and given a very informative tour about its history.  Hawks Inn was a stage coach stop 

from the 1800’s and we learned about the people who passed through Delafield and also those who decided 

to stay making their homes in the area – possibly some of our ancestors.  It was interesting to learn how big 

stage coaches were.  The luggage from the top of the stage coach was unloaded on to the second-floor bal-

cony because the stage coach was the same height as the balcony which made it easy to unload.  Also, 

some of the guests bartered for their room fees, making chairs and possibly other items in exchange of what 

they owed. The building was going to be destroyed in the 1960’s but a group of volunteers saved it from de-

struction, moving the building to its present location and restored to its original state. 

 

From there, we took a driving tour through St. Johns Military Academy and 

saw some of the very beautiful old buildings.   Our last stop was Lapham 

Peak Park where we enjoyed apple cider and sugared, apple cider donuts.  

Although the temperature had dropped and the wind picked up prior to us ar-

riving, some members did climb the observation tower and enjoyed the 

sights.  

 

We want to thank everyone for coming and appreciated the great turn 

out and fellowship.  We hope the directions were clear and had interest-

ing landmarks pointed out and good tips.  We hope everyone saw the 

big smile on the Eagle Water tower and smiled back.   Linda and I hope 

everyone had an enjoyable time despite the weather and we enjoyed 

spending the day with our Model A family. 

 

Dave & Linda Huenink 

PAST EVENTS……..  

Thank you Ellen Kind for the photos.  
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PAST EVENTS……..  

On November 11, 2018, the club had their first meeting of the indoor season - a pizza party.  Great conversa-

tion was shared among the membership, sharing their Model A experiences from the touring season and do-

ing some planning for up coming events.  A word game called "Can you name it", was enjoyed by everyone.  

There were 18 phrases and the players were asked to come up with a word that begins with "can" that match-

es each phrase.  There we two winners that matched all 18 - the Blazeks and the Schaefers.   

We hope every one had a great time and thank you to all of those who attended. 

Dave & Linda Huenink 

While at the Mike and I were at the SEMA 

show in Las Vegas last month,  I was sur-

prised to see Coker Tire advertising Model A 

tires while they were surrounded by custom 

hot rods and classic cars.  Right away I 

thought of the newsletter and took pictures.  

We also saw many TV Car show personalities, 

whom were very nice friendly people.  

-Sue Quam Mike & Sue Quam with Barry Meguiar of  Meguiar’s car care 

products and host of Car Crazy 

Mike Brewer of Wheeler Dealers 

TV show and Barry Meguiar . 

Mike and “Shag”  

from Iron Resurrection  
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CLASSIFIED ADS: 

Classified ads, such as the ones seen here are free.  To place your ad please contact the editor, 

Sue Quam at 414-491-3260 or by emailing your ad to:  wheelingthea@yahoo.com   Emailing 

your ad in your own words is best. Ads run for one month unless notified to run them again. Ads 

are due by the 15th of the month. 

FOR SALE: 1931 Slant windshield Fordor front seat cushion spring. Heavy duty coils. New $95.00 

(Synders cost new: $165.00 plus shipping) Call Craig (920)788-0289 after 6:00 p.m. 

WANTED: For ‘28 Sport Coupe - Doors, deck lid, windshield & frame, headlights (stainless or nickel 

plated), rumble seat springs, Sport Coupe belt line trim. Contact Fred Pennings, 920 450-1930 or 

Fpennings30@gmail.com 

FOR SALE: 1929 Tudor Sedan. It has the assembly date  3  5  29   stamped on the firewall.  It was 

purchased in Wisconsin in 1990. The car has been parked since 1994. In the house is the carburator 

which was removed, rebuilt by Howard Taylor ....and never put back on the car. The car comes 

with a good Illinois title. On the front floor is the hand crank and the choke rod assembly. During 

storage racoons have 'remodeled' the top and interior. Asking $4000.  Contact Jordon Beller    

b1932@hotmail.com  (630) 816-1932 for any information. 

REMINDERS: 
 

PLEASE remember to turn in your articles before and after your events.   
 

Our photographer can not be at every event, so please take out your cell 

phones and snap pictures.  They can very easily be sent to                 

wheelingthea@yahoo.com right from your phone.  All photos are welcome 

and needed!  Thank you!   

Sue 
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Please remember:  

 To contact the club secretary if you have change of address, email address or phone 

number!  

 To submit an article before and after your event.  

 Deadline to submit articles and ads is the 15th of each month and remember the editor 

is always working one month ahead. Example= January issue is being created in De-

cember. 

Technical Advisor   

Mike Quam  Ph:  414-491-3191 

Pete Stauber Ph:  414-352-0438 

Club Mission Statement  

It is the intent of the Wisconsin Chapter to serve as a me-

dium of exchange of ideas, information, and materials for 

admirers of the Model A Ford and Model A era fashions; to 

help those admirers become better acquainted; and to 

maintain among its members the spirit of good fellowship 

and sociality through sponsored activities including the use 

of the Model A and family participation.  

New Membership Application  

 

Name____________________________________________________Date______________________ 

Address__________________________________________________________________ __________ 

City_______________________________________ State_________________  Zip________________ 

Phone(_____)_____________________  

E-Mail____________________________________________________ 

Model A’s_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 Send my newsletter via email________    or   US MAIL__________ 

  

Dues for 2016 for the Wisconsin Chapter, MAFCA:  

Receiving the newsletter & roster via the internet is $20.00   

To receive the newsletter and the roster via the US Mail (first class)  

the dues are $30.00   New member applications are approved at the  

monthly Board of Directors meeting, which is the second 

Saturday of the month.  You will receive a welcome letter upon 

approval. Dues include membership only in the  

Wis. Chapter MAFCA until the end of the current calendar year. 
  

 

Send To: 

Vice President/New Member Chairperson 

Wisconsin Chapter, MAFCA 

PO Box 26006 

Wauwatosa, WI 53226-0006 

 

** 2018 ** 
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2019 MEMBERSHIP DUES RENEWAL NOTICE 

All members should send the renewal notice to the club secretary at the address below 

 by December 31, 2018. 
Please make sure you complete the attached form and return it with your dues. 

There is considerable savings for the club if you elect to receive your 
newsletter via the internet. 

 

Dues: $20.00 receiving the newsletter & roster via the INTERNET. 
               $40.00 receiving the newsletter & roster via FIRST CLASS MAIL. 

 

Make checks payable to: Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA 
 

Mail your payment with the attached form to: 
 

Dave Huenink – Club Secretary 
W326 S8815 Stone Brook Pass 
Mukwonago, Wisconsin 53149 

 

If your dues are not paid by December 31st, 2018, your name will not appear in the Wisconsin 
Chapter Roster and you WILL NOT RECEIVE THE NEWSLETTER UNTIL YOUR DUES ARE PAID! 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
I wish to receive my newsletter via internet $20.00 __________ 
 
I wish to receive my newsletter via US Mail $40.00__________ 
 
Please print legibly, so all your information can be processed correctly 
 
NAME:_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS:_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
CITY:_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
PHONE:________________________ EMAIL ADDRESS:_________________________________ 
 
Ford Model A CARS OWNED:________________________________________________________ 

Please note:  Only list your Ford Model A’s 
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MAIL TO: 

Wheeling the “A” 

Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA 

Marilyn Brojanac, Distribution 

N61 W15975 Beechwood Dr. 

Menomonee Falls. WI 53051 

  

Address Service Requested 

For more info log onto www.wichaptermafca.com 


